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Meeting the Challenge 1: 

The Role of Intellectual Exchange 

PANEL PRESENTATIONS 

PRESENTATIONS IN SESSION two focused on the role of intellectual ex­
change in dealing with the social impacts of the crisis. Funabashi Yoichi, 
chief diplomatic correspondent and columnist of the Asahi Shimbun, led 
off the presentations with a reflection on Japan's experience of economic 
"bubble and burst," noting that if there had been diligent analysis and 
dialogue on the issue at the time it may have provided an early warning to 
other Asian countries that economic disaster was imminent. 

Funabashi forwarded the idea that perhaps Asia lacks a tradition of 
intellectual dialogue and engagement. He asserted that a lack of rigor in 
government policy and a general lack of responsibility when making policy 
decisions inevitably affect neighboring countries, often negatively. The 
devaluation of the Chinese yuan, the reversal of yen appreciation between 
the United States and Japan, and Plaza Accord decisions are examples of 
policy initiatives taken independently by some countries that increased 
the strain on the currencies of neighboring countries. Funabashi con­
cluded by arguing that responsible public policy must include rigorous 
intellectual dialogue and a high degree of coordination and engagement 
with other countries in the region. 

Jusuf Wanandi, chairman of the Supervisory Board of the Centre for 
Strategic and International Studies, Indonesia, was the second speaker. 
Wanandi approached the session's topic by emphasizing the complexity 
of the issues with which the region has to contend. He stressed that the 
current watershed era of globalization and fast-paced technological change 
has stimulated new ideas and new visions, and that the resultant changes 
are not just economic but also political, social, and cultural. The fact that 
developing countries are having difficulty in recognizing and coping with 
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